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APRIL NEWSLETTER

April is a time to celebrate spring and the earth. We are proud of the way that students and staff have taken up the environmental challenge this month to keep our school yard and surrounding areas green and clean.
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Classes participated in the Earth Day clean-up day on April 18th.  Thank you to our students and staff for respecting our environment and helping to keep it beautiful!  Keep up the great work staff and students!

St. Andrews staff hopes that all families celebrating special days in the month of April enjoyed festive times with family and friends at Vaisaki, Tamil New Year, Passover and Easter.  The TDSB designated April as Sikh heritage month, Hispanic heritage month and Latin-American history month.  May the upcoming month bring you more times and occasions for celebration. 

April was an exceptionally busy month for staff, students and families at St. Andrews, in addition to daily classroom lessons and activities!  Ms. Awara and Ms. Solomon lead math workshops at the TDSB Math Symposium at Woburn CI.  It was great to see St. Andrews families in attendance!  Ms. Awara took Intermediate students to the Math Olympics at Sir Ernest MacMillan Sr. PS. Ms. Awara and Ms. Punia attended a Learning Symposium with students at David and Mary Thomson CI.  Ms. Punia and Ms. Gafoor concluded the Gr. 2 /3 Art Club.  Primary and Junior Folk Dance Clubs continued with Mrs. Silver, Mrs. Minniti, Ms. Punia and Ms. Awara.   Mr. Lewis and Ms. Awara attended SOES Kearney with our gr. 6 students for outdoor education, overnight weekend experiences.  
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Ms. Brown and Mr. Gregg coached the Co-Ed Volleyball team for Intermediate students. Track and Field activities began, led by Mr. Withrow, Mrs. Silver and Mr. Denov.  Mrs. Silver’s class hosted an Inventions Gallery, with a classroom gallery walk visited by students, staff and families. 

Mrs. Silver organized a spring school fund raiser, the Rabbit Raffle, generating lots of student excitement and family support. [image: image4.png]


Thank you to Mrs. Silver for her leadership and to the families for supporting this initiative!  

Ms. Brown is organizing a Boys Softball Team for gr. 7 & 8 students. 

Ms. Awara has been working with the Intermediate Book Club.  [image: image5.jpg]



Mr. Lewis and Ms. Awara will escort students to a special book club event.  The Red Maple Book Club will celebrate Canadian Literature and reading at the annual Forestry of Reading celebration at Toronto’s Harbourfront Centre in May. Special thanks to our staff for their dedication to our students and families inside and outside the classrooms.  Staff’s leadership, extra time and energy are greatly appreciated!

Special thanks to our School Council for their time and talents!  Pizza Lunch took place this month, in addition to many extra hours of planning and preparation for the annual Fun Fair.  Please mark your calendars for Friday, June 14th, 5:00-8:00 p.m.  Come one, come all and bring your family and friends!  Proceeds from the Fun Fair fundraiser will support a multi-year project to design, create and install an outdoor classroom space for the current and future students and the community for use to teach, learn, and celebrate the outdoors and the natural environment. [image: image6.png]


Thank you School Council and Parent Volunteers!!  Teamwork together supports all of our students and families.

Aisling Discoveries Child and Family Centre is a community organization that works with the children and families of Scarborough from birth to age 12.  Karen Kerry from Aisling Discoveries, worked with our students and staff to conduct a series of classroom workshops to promote mental health and well-being for our students. Grades 4-8 students had workshops about “Kids Have Stress Too.”  Grades K-3 will have similar workshops in May.  

May-June are important times for student achievement data collection. In addition to literacy assessments and preparing report cards for all students, grade 3 & 6 students and staff will be involved in the annual EQAO provincial assessments for literacy and numeracy.  Parents of grade 3 & 6 students should support their learner during these times by ensuring adequate rest and nutrition.  Please refrain from booking dental or medical appointments during assessment days (last week of May, first week of June).  Grade 3 assessment dates are: May 1-24.  Grade 6 assessment dates are: May 27-30. Encourage your son/daughter to put forth his/her best efforts. The staff will work together to encourage and support the students at school. .  Many thanks to our talented and dedicated team of staff professionals for their expertise inside and outside the classrooms! 

LUNCHROOM UPDATES:
At lunchtime, it is the expectation of the school that all students who are registered to remain at school for lunch behave in safe, respectful ways and that all directions of the lunchroom staff are followed politely and promptly!    Parents & students should check all food items to ensure that nut-free foods   [image: image7.jpg]


are brought to school for lunch.  Please read food labels carefully!  All students are expected to keep the gym/lunchroom areas tidy, and take home their litter and left-over food.  All children should eat quietly and play cooperatively outdoors. Thank you to the students and families that ensure that lunchroom behaviour is appropriate. 

Additionally, celebration food items should not be brought to school for birthdays due to many allergies and food restrictions. Please replace food items with small non-edible treats, such as stickers, pencils, erasers, etc. Thank you.

At 8:30 a.m., the school yard is open to receive students coming to school prior to the 8:40 a.m. entry bell.  Teachers are on duty in the yard to supervise the students at that time.  Students are welcome to play until the 8:40 bell rings.  All students are reminded that soccer balls, foot balls, and other larger sized balls are for safe play and use on the field area only.  All classrooms have been provided with outdoor play equipment.  Students should keep baseballs & cricket balls, baseball and cricket bats at home. Student in Gr. 1-8 should keep all toys at home.  Students may choose to bring their personal soccer and basketballs to use. Please label these items. The Gr. 4, 5, 6 basketball hoop on the wall near door 5 must only have 1 ball used per grade during outdoor time to prevent injuries and disagreements.  Students should not use any items with wheels in the school yard.  Students are reminded not to play aggressive games outdoors in the school yard to prevent injuries to themselves and others! 
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During the final months of school, St. Andrews P.S. will continue to conduct safety drills.  Fire Drills and Lockdown/Hold and Secure Drills help us practise our emergency preparedness skills. Thanks to all parents who walk their children to and from school.  Spring is the time to enjoy the weather while you stay fit walking in the morning and afternoons. If you must drive to school, please remember to park alongside the school, facing the proper direction, on Brimorton Dr. and Packard Blvd. outside the bus, crosswalk and no-stopping zones. Thanks for visiting the office when you arrive at school to drop off an item or to pick up your child early for appointments.  Children who must eat lunch at school should bring their prepared lunches with them in the mornings. If you can drop off a lunch at school at lunchtime, then you should be picking your child up from school to go home for a hot meal at lunchtime. 

There are additional health and safety information items for parents. Regretfully, (pediculosis) head lice can be problematic in schools, despite periodic classroom checks. Parents are advised to check their child(ren) weekly for the presence of head lice or nits (lice egg shells).  An excellent comb for nits is Licemeister, available for parents to purchase on-line. Parents must wash all hair combs, brushes, etc. to prevent the re-infestation of head lice!  These personal grooming items should not be shared in the family household.  
If your child has a concern or problem with another student, he/she is encouraged to responsibly report this to a staff member & parent after your child has tried to use his/her words, and/or walk away. All children are encouraged to seek assistance from staff and inform parents if they need help solving a problem with another student. Parents are NOT permitted to approach students in the school yard to discuss the problem with them. Parents should contact their child’s teacher regarding the problem and school staff will interview other students. 
April 13th is designated International Day of Pink.  [image: image9.png]pink



 Pink Day was observed this month to promote respect for all people. “International Day of Pink is a symbol of a shared belief in celebrating diversity-it’s also a commitment to being open-minded, understanding of differences and learning to respect each other.”-TDSB Director John Molloy.  Students and staff were encouraged to wear pink clothing to honour Pink Day and to remind all of us of respect.  St. Andrews values and expectations for behaviour are: Respect yourself, Respect others and Respect the environment!
Let’s have all pupils arrive on time for school each day.  
Thank you for keeping your child at home if he/she is sick. Call our Safe Arrival line (416) 396-6545 to report your child’s absence. Thanks for working together to keep all children healthy and well at school.  Happy Spring!
Sincerely,

Ms. K. Rainford
Principal






